
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
SENT BY EMAIL 
 
 

17 October 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Councillor Robini, 
 
RE: Police and Crime Commissioner for Surrey Annual Report 2023-2024 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 2 October 2024, setting out the Police and Crime Panel’s views on 
the content of my Annual Report 2023/24. 
 
I note that all but one of the recommendations relate to the content of future annual reports, and I 
will take these views into consideration when the time comes. 
 
With regard to the Panel’s recommendation that the current annual report be updated to include a 
more detailed summary of the last HMICFRS PEEL inspection, I do not feel this is necessary. 
 
A comprehensive response to the PEEL report is already available on the OPCC website, and a 
link to this is included in the Annual Report. Adding more information to the Annual Report itself 
would simply be duplicative. 
 
I would however like to thank the Panel for its feedback and I will look to publish the final version 
very shortly. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Lisa Townsend 
Police and Crime Commissioner 
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